
To the NUF Presidium 

 

Report from the Collaboration Group for Reconstructive Urology 
 

Since the previous NUF-meeting some changes have occurred concerning members of the 

group. 

The present members are: 

Wiking Månsson, Lund  

Olof Jonsson, Gothenburg 

Lars Grenabo, Gothenburg (urethral stricture disease) 

Thomas Davidsson, Lund 

Göran Läckgren, Uppsala (pediatric urology) 

August Bakke, Bergen 

Alexander Schultz, Oslo 

Ole Jakob Nilsen, Oslo 

Lisbeth Salling, Copenhagen 

Kasper Ørding Olsen, Aarhus 

Ilkka Paananen, Oulu 

Jukka Sairanen, Helsinki 

Eirikur Jonsson, Reykjavik 

 

The group has held 3 meetings since the NUF-meeting in Aarhus. 

 

2 courses have been given.  

In November 2008 a course on ”Cystectomy and Urinary Diversion” was arranged together 

with the Collaboration Group for Urothelial Cancer and given in Uppsala. Local host was Per-

Uno-Malmström. The course was very well attended. 

In Reykjavik a course on Reconstructive Genital Surgery in conjunction with this NUF-

meeting is given. 

 

The group has concluded 2 prospective, multicenter studies. 

”Orthotopic bladder substitutes – which is the best?” and ”Urinary diversion in patients with 

benign disorders”. Both studies were presented at the EAU, AUA and the NUF-meeting. 

 

A Scandinavian Register for Open Urethral Stricture Surgery  in the Nordic countries has been 

established. The registry is  in Gothenburg and will be under the responsibility of Lars 

Grenabo. 

 

Lund June 3, 2009 

 

Wiking Månsson 

Chairman 

 

 

 


